
City of Covington Newsletter  

Highlights from  

July 31 ï Aug 04 *   

 

Public Safety Committee Takes Fireworks Code under Advisement 
The regular monthly meeting of the Public Safety Committee took place at Covington City Hall on July 25, 

2017 at 1:00 with the following present: Chairman Alderman Mac McGowan, Alderwoman Minnie Bommer, 

Alderman C.H. Sullivan, Alderman Jere Hadley, Alderman John Edwards, Recorder-Treasurer Tina Dunn, 

Mayor Justin Hanson, CPD Chief Buddy Lewis, Assistant Fire Chief Richard Griggs, and Codes Enforcement 

Officer and Building Inspector Lessie Fisher.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman McGowan with a 

quorum present and Chief Lewis was asked to make his report.   

 

Chief Lewis reported that Officer Colbert and Officer Robertson graduated from the Memphis Police Academy 

on July 21, and several Covington officials, including Chief Lewis and Mayor Hanson, were in attendance.    

Background checks are in progress for the three new CPD hires.  The second quarter stats were presented 

showing 6,322 calls, 258 citations issued, and 284 arrests made.  Progress is being made on the two temporary 

locations for the Covington Police Department until the new facility can be built.  Those locations include the 

former Tipton County Library building on Church Street and the former First Baptist Church office building on 

South Main Street.  The work should be completed by the end of August.   

 

Discussion began on the current fireworks code and Mayor Hanson motioned for the committee to take the code 

under advisement and be prepared to suggest ideas at next monthôs meeting.  This was seconded by Alderman 

C. H. Sullivan and the motion passed. 

 

Motion was made by Mayor Justin Hanson to accept Chief Lewisôs report and seconded by Alderman C.H. 

Sullivan.  Motion passed.    

 

Assistant Fire Chief Richard Griggs reported the official announcement of the promotions for Lieutenants and 

Drivers would take place at the Board of Mayor and Aldermen meeting at Covington City Hall Tuesday night, 

July 25th. The North Fire Station has received lightning damage and this resulted in extensive damage to 

multiple electronic devices.  The total estimated cost for this is $15,000 and Chief Naifeh will meet with an 

adjuster. 

 

The Volunteer Recruitment Grant has started.  Griggs reported that the volunteer hours worked in the month of 

June is 387 hours.  The report for June 27 through July 24 was distributed and showed 230 calls were made.  

The CFD is currently partnering with Professional Counseling Services for a school supplies drive.  The school 

supplies drive will take place at Professional Counseling on August 5 from 9:00 to noon.   

 

The motion was made by Alderman CH Sullivan to accept Assistant Chief Griggsôs report and seconded by 

Alderwoman Bommer.  Motion passed.   

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:55 pm.  

 

 

 

 

 



Two Covington Officers Graduated Memphis Police Academy 

  

 

 
Memphis Police Director Michael Rallings (top left) 

welcomed graduates and guests to the Memphis Police 

Training Academy graduation on July 21st. CPD Chief 

Buddy Lewis was honored to pin Officer James 

Robertson (top right) and officer Terrence Colbert (left). 

CFD CARE Officer Mark Heaston, Captain Jay Black, 

Mayor Justin Hanson, Chief Buddy Lewis, Sergeant 

Andrew Hefner, and Personnel Director Tiny Barton 

attended in support of the graduates.   

 

 



Discussions have begun on new Police Department Plans 

 

 

Covington Police Chief 

Buddy Lewis, along with 

Captain Jay Black, Assistant 

Chief Allen Wilson, and 

Sergeant Andrew Hefner 

met with representatives 

from A2H Engineering along 

with Mayor Justin Hanson 

to discuss plans for the new 

Covington Police 

Department facility.  The 

Board of Mayor and 

Aldermen recently approved 

the site at 401 South College 

Street in Covington for the 

new location.   

Mueller Fittings presented check to Lions Club 

 

 

Mueller Fittings Plant 

Manager Kevin Gay and 

Accountant Kim Turner 

presented a $1500 check to 

the Covington Lions Club 

during this weekôs meeting 

where Mueller had the 

program. Accepting on 

behalf of the Lions Club are 

Program Chairman Joey 

Caldwell and Lions President 

Walter Black.   

http://www.a2h.com/


 

Mayor Hanson Inspects what he Expects 

 

Mayor Hanson visited with James Mason, Chief Operator 

of the Covington Waste Water Facility, to see how the 

new bar screen is working.  The Public Works 

Committee approved the purchase of the equipment 

earlier this year.  Mason (above and left) showed Hanson 

how it is operating as well as other areas of the treatment 

facility.   
 

 

The Covington Waste Water Plant is a science lab 

that requires constant monitoring.  Left, Charles 

Grant, lab technician, is in the process of conducting 

tests as water goes through several stages of 

treatment. Water is carefully monitored as it goes 

through the plant and out to the Hatchie River.  The 

Tennessee Department of Environment and 

Conservation along with the Tennessee Clean Water 

Network monitor the Hatchie River regularly.  It is 

important our technicians are vigilant.  Read more 

about it here and here.   

 

http://www.commercialappeal.com/story/news/environment/2017/05/02/state-prison-fined-polluting-hatchie-river/101169570/
http://riverlink.org/protecting-tennessee-hatchie-river/

